
Chairman Cutrona, Vice Chair Gross, Ranking Member Somani, and members of the Health Provider 

Services Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide support testimony for HB 319; The 

Conscientious Right to Refuse Act. I was an employee at GOJO and in October they made the decision to 

force employees to be vaccinated wit the COVID 19 “vaccine” as a response to President’s unlawful edict 

that any suppliers to the federal government must have their employees vaccinated. Thankfully, GOJO 

offered religious accommodations exemptions from receiving the vaccine if they deemed the religious 

objection to be valid. By the grace of God, they granted one to me. I am thankful for that. However, I 

should have never been put in the position of having to choose between violating my faith and keep my 

job or lose my job because I didn’t violate my faith. No one should ever have to do that. I think our 

founding Fathers would shutter in disbelief that their country allowed this clear violation of rights. I 

strongly urge the committee members to please vote yes on HB 319. 


